MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MEETING OF THE
STORMWATER MANAGEMENT BOARD OF THE CITY OF JASPER
May 12, 2025

The Stormwater Management Board of the City of Jasper, Indiana, met in regular session on May
12, 2025, in the Council Chambers of City Hall located at 610 Main Street.

CALL TO ORDER
Chairman Roger Messmer, who presided, called the meeting to order at 8:00 a.m.
ROLL CALL

Chairman Roger Messmer present

Vice Chairman Brady Albright absent

Secretary Greg Kuntz present

Also, present were Mayor Dean Vonderheide, City Engineer Chad Hurm, Stormwater Coordinator
Chad Mundy, City Attorney Renee Kabrick, Street Commissioner Jeff Theising, Engineering
Technician Scott Schnell, and Legal Administrative Assistant Jane Chambers.

Chairman Roger Messmer announced that a majority of the board members must be present for a
quorum. Two of the three members were present; therefore, there was a quorum for the meeting.

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE
Chairman Roger Messmer led the Pledge of Allegiance.

APPROVAL OF THE MINUTES

The Board members examined the minutes of the regular meeting that was held on April 7, 2025.
Secretary Greg Kuntz motioned to approve the minutes as presented. Chairman Roger Messmer
seconded. Motion passed 2-0.

CLAIMS

City Engineer Chad Hurm presented claims in the amounts of $18,174.86 from April 5, 2025,
through May 8, 2025. Secretary Greg Kuntz made a motion to approve the claims as presented.
Chairman Roger Messmer seconded. Motion passed 2-0.

STORMWATER DEPARTMENT REPORTS by City Engineer Chad Hurm

Main Street - North Update: City Engineer Chad Hurm stated that currently stormwater sewer
is being placed between 8™ & 9" Street. All inlets and storm sewers are completed in Popular
Lane.

Trail Project: City Engineer Chad Hurm stated that all Stormwater sewers are placed in
Northwood Avenue. All inlets and storm sewers are completed in Popular Lane.

CCMG 2024-2 (Country Club Estates) City Engineer Chad Hurm stated that all inlets and
storm sewers are completed in Popular Lane.



STORM WATER DEPARTMENT REPORTS by Stormwater Coordinator Chad Mundy

ERU Update: Stormwater Coordinator Chad Mundy presented to the Board a copy of the April
2025 Building Permits, with a total of ten ERUs indicated on the list. Secretary Greg Kuntz made
a motion to approve the lists as presented with ten total ERUs from the building permits. Chairman
Roger Messmer seconded the motion. Motion Passed 2-0.

IDEM Monthly Report: Stormwater Coordinator Chad Mundy stated that the monthly IDEM
report has been completed and filed. The report listed 6 open sites that were inspected. There were
five rain events over }2” of rain and a total of 7.97” of rain for the month of April.

Site updates: Stormwater Coordinator Chad Mundy updated the Board on several construction
sites in the city. He noted progress on each site.

Erosion Control Permits: Stormwater Coordinator Chad Mundy stated that there was one new
permit. The permit for the Archangel Addition Project. There have been no new plans received
since last Board meeting.

Illicit Discharge & Spills: Stormwater Coordinator Chad Mundy stated there were three illicit

discharge and illicit spills to report.

e A Blitz Transport semi hit a concrete post causing power steering fluid to pour out. Absorbent
was placed on the spill to soak up and clean up the mess.

e Emergency waterlines were used on the Birk Drive waterline project. Millings were used to
help hold the water lines in place. Inlet covers were added to eliminate the risk of millings
entering the inlets.

e Wilson Concrete company needed to install a concrete washout. They purchased a kid pool to
solve the issue.

IDEM Update: Stormwater Coordinator Chad Mundy stated that the Annual Report is now
completed and did receive confirmation that the report was adequate.

Southwestern Indiana Stormwater Partnership: Stormwater Coordinator Chad Mundy stated
that he attended the conference this month.

Earth Day: Stormwater Coordinator Chad Mundy stated that the event was on April 22nd at
Memorial Hospital and the event was a success.

Hike & Learn Project: Stormwater Coordinator Chad Mundy stated that this event will be on
June 7, 2025. The free event will host several partners and cover many aspects of water quality
and forest health.

Jasper Middle School Science Classes: Stormwater Coordinator Chad Mundy stated he will be
teaching all 8th grade science classes at the Jasper Middle School on May 15th. He will give a
presentation and have the water shed model. This is part of the Public Education program.



There being no further business to come before the Board, a Motion was made by Secretary Greg
Kuntz, seconded by Chairman Roger Messmer. Motion carried 2-0, and the meeting was

adjourned at 9:00 a.m. W
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